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N E W  S L I N  E
 
Newsline No.: 2018-59 Date: July 18, 2018 

DWC Responds to Public Inquiries Regarding Acupuncture and July 1
Physician Fee Schedule Update 

The Division of  Workers’ Compensation (DWC)  has  received questions from  the public  
regarding the July 1  update  to the Physician Fee Schedule  and its impact  on 
acupuncture treatment.  It is important  for the public to know that acupuncture continues  
to fall within the definition of “medical treatment” as defined in Labor  Code section 4600 
and is  available to the injured worker when it is medically necessary to cure or relieve 
the effects of the injury. 

The July 1 update to the Physician and Non-Physician Practitioner Fee Schedule 
includes updates to the National Correct Coding Initiative “Medically Unlikely Edits” 
(MUE). The MUE edits file sets forth the number of units of service related to a specific 
procedure that are medically likely to be reported by a treating physician, and serves as 
a useful screening tool to identify possible billing errors for many procedure codes. 

However, in the July MUE file which was adopted by DWC, the acupuncture codes were 
included for the first time, and were listed with a value of zero. The Division is reviewing 
the July MUE file to determine what action is necessary to alleviate confusion caused by 
the July update. DWC expects to issue a modified July 2018 Physician Fee Schedule 
update shortly to address this issue. In the meantime, the public is advised that 
acupuncture treatment continues to be available to the injured workers when medically 
necessary. Maximum reimbursement for acupuncture continues to be subject to the 
Physician Fee Schedule without application of the MUE edit. 

# # # 

The California Department of Industrial Relations,  established in 1927, protects and improves the health, safety, and 
economic well-being of over  18 million wage earners, and helps their employers comply with state labor  laws. DIR is  
housed within the Labor &  Workforce Development Agency. For general  inquiries,  contact DIR’s  Communications  
Call Center at 844-LABOR-DIR (844-522-6734) for help in locating the appropriate  division or  program  in our  
department.  
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